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Steve’s Snippets

Welcome to another great week of Rotary. Last week’s partners’ night was very enjoyable with Dr Mick Campion proving to be an excellent guest speaker, with many questions coming from the floor after his address. 

One of those questions was “Could we have a copy of the power point presentation?” Hopefully included within your bulletin are hard copies of his presentation for you and your partners information.

As indicated last week our cycling group has expanded with Rod “the natural” Mc Dougall and “Puffing” Bill Carney joining our Sunday morning ride. This week saw the group expand even further with Brian “BJ” Johnston joining in.

This now brings our very own “peleton” to nine Strathfield Rotarians and two friends. This week Rod was on a racing bike, riding even better than last week and agreeing that he really should have been doing this twelve months ago and Brian was on a new mountain bike. Brian also acquitted himself very well tackling some very hard hills on his first ride.

The Pres, after receiving the necessary medication from Doc Euan during the week was also back in action, even if at the back of the pack.

Tuesday night saw another meeting of the board, with our meeting being held at Lanzafame Restaurant in Haberfield, thanks to Tony and John Lanzafame. Details of our discussions and decisions will be presented directly at the meeting.

Last week Sec Shane indicated the GSE farewell for the team going to Scotland in September will be held at the Holroyd Centre on Monday September 2nd.

While I do not propose to have a “change of meeting” I do hope our members will support this event and support our Strathfield team member Mary Romanous. Due to this event the Pizza night scheduled for Tuesday 3rd will be rescheduled by Club Service Director Keith.

That’s all this week folks

Pres Steve

Tonight’s Guest Speaker

Elaine Southwell-Keely

Publicity Officer

Bell Shakespeare Company

Introduction Bob Templeman

Thanks Joe Saad

“Hark!  What light through yonder window breaks? ‘Tis a bird?  ‘Tis a plane? No. ‘Tis the President’s shining chains, hung snugly ‘pon His proude and hairy chest once more.”


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All Brags half-price tonight.

Last week, President Steve claimed he had his house renovations under control with the installation of a functional kitchen. Well done, Steve! [Now get yourself functional.]
[image: image3.wmf]
Peter Douglas,Treasurer, 

reports

Attendance for Wed 7 August

Present 41 Rotarians

Apologies 16   Leave of Absence 3

Non Apology 1

Income - Raffle $204.00          Sergeant/Arms $64.00

Last Week’s Recorded On-Time Apologies:

D Alvaro, Bala, P Cipolla, E Cummins, C Galletta, D Giri, E Khu, R McCluskie, G Singh, T Rohan, J Saad, H Tarrant, A Teale, J Watkins, E Watson, R Wilson, P Van der Sleesen

Raffle Winner:  A visitor to the club won 1st Prize of dinner for two at Axi’s Restaurant.  [Club Officials including this Editor, the Treasurer, the Raffle Organiser and other sundry persons were all too slack or inebriated to take note of 2nd and 3rd prize winners. No doubt they will appear in the next issue. Apologies to all interested parties.]



Keith Stockall gave a Job Talk last week.  In typical dry humour-style Keith started off by telling us he was brought into the world at Mater Hospital in the 1940’s, and then continued in more serious mode about his youth on a dairy farming property.  He then went into accounting, and in 1966 he joined the staff of QANTAS, where he stayed till 1996. Keith holds an Accounting Degree, a Diploma in Corporate Management and is a Fellow of the Institute of Accountants and Corporate Secretaries. He is now Deputy General Manager and Secretary of a small private health fund which has a limited membership and an annual turnover of about $80 million.  Leaps ahead of the major large funds, Keith’s company has an electronic system in place for their members for medical claims.  Keith spoke with interest and ensured us that he is dedicated to his job and his customers.

Dr Michael (“Mick”) Campion, gynaecologist, also spoke last week as the Guest Speaker of the club.  Mick’s subject was a difficult one, hormone replacement therapy, and perhaps the subject matter accounted for the unusually large number of apologies(!). However it was a wonderful partners’ night, and we were all treated to the latest statistics about HRT, its advantages and its contraindications.  Please see the insert which comes with this bulletin for copies of the slides which Mick showed.  The bottom line to Mick’s informative talk was, however, that it is every woman’s personal choice.  In his experience as a gynaecologist, however, Mick has witnessed, in the USA, amazing youthfulness amongst the women who have been taking HRT for a long period.

Now I lay me down to study

I pray the Lord I won't go nutty

If I should fail to learn this junk

I pray the Lord I will not flunk

But if I do, don't pity me at all

Just lay my bones in the study hall

Tell my teacher I did my best

Then pile my books upon my chest

Now I lay me down to rest

If I should die before I wake

That's one less test I'll have to take

People who say it cannot be done shouldn’t interrupt those who are doing it.

An out-of-towner drove his car into a ditch in a desolated area. Luckily, a local farmer came to help with his big strong horse named Buddy. 
He hitched Buddy up to the car and yelled, "Pull, Nellie, pull." Buddy didn't move. Then the farmer hollered, "Pull, Buster, pull." Buddy didn't respond. Once more the farmer commanded, "Pull, Jennie, pull." Nothing. Then the farmer nonchalantly said, "Pull, Buddy, pull." And the horse easily dragged the car out of the ditch. The motorist was most appreciative and very curious. He asked the farmer why he called his horse by the wrong name three times.
The farmer said, "Oh, Buddy is blind, and if he thought he was the only one pulling, he wouldn't even try!"







It had been snowing for hours when an announcement came over the intercom: 

"Will the students who are parked on University Drive please move their cars so that we may begin ploughing." 

Twenty minutes later there was another announcement: 

"Will the twelve hundred students who went to move 26 cars return to class."

Next Week’s Speaker

Peter Lee

Colefax Chocolates

To Be Introduced by Peter Manenti

To Be Thanked by Angelo Franco

A Chocolatey Joke:

First soldier: "Pass me the chocolate pudding, would you?"
Second soldier: "No way, Jose!"
First soldier: "Why not?"
Second soldier: "It's against regulations to help another soldier to dessert!"





Happy B’day Allan Petersen (18th) Have one on us!
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